Environmental Law Firm on Board for L'Anse Warden Permitting Process.  DEQ Public Hearing in L’Anse at 6PM on July 26th

FOLK has retained the Law Firm of Olson, Bzdok & Howard to assist with the legal aspects of the L'Anse Warden Electric Company's (LWEC) draft Renewable Operating Permit (ROP) and Permit to Install (PTI).  The last ROP expired on December 30, 2015 but the company has been allowed to continue to operate, in spite of two Federal Clean Air Act violations, due to a “Permit Shield” condition that was written into the 2010 ROP.   The PTI is seeking approval to test burn the addition of pellets, comprised of plastics and “non-recyclable” packaging materials, to the fuel mix for 6 months.  LWEC continues to burn chipped creosote-treated railroad ties, chipped tires and chipped whole trees, along with natural gas, to fulfill its 20-year contract to provide “renewable energy” credits for Detroit Edison.

FOLK is seeking donations to our legal fund to help cover the legal expenses directly related to the permitting process.  Donations to FOLK are tax-deductible.  Citizen action has been critical in persuading the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) and the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) to enforce their own regulations.  While we applaud the improvements have been made, many concerns remain unaddressed.  The Lake Superior Bioregion and the health and safety of the residents of L'Anse and Baraga are at stake.  Written public comments will be accepted by DEQ thru July 26, 2017 and verbal and written comments will be accepted at a public meeting held by DEQ at the L'Anse High School Cafetorium at 6:00 p.m., also on July 26th.  Please attend the meeting and show the DEQ how important clean air and water are to all of us.

To view the permits and read the notice for public comments go to http://www.deq.state.mi.us/ aps/cwerp.shtml.
